ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th June 2011 at 7.00pm.

Present:  Mr Sharp, Louise Oakley, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Kay Huett-White, Imogen Newman, Rebecca Peel and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:  Julia Sier, Diane Pickles, Jill Sweetman, Louise Fallows and Karen Pringle.

(77)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 28th March 2011 were received.

The minutes of the informal meeting held on 10th May 2011 concerning the plant sale will be considered at the next meeting for approval as a correct record.

Matters Arising

(78)  GNAAS Clothing Collection

560kg of textiles had been collected which had raised £168 for the school and £252 for the Air Ambulance.  Unfortunately, Hayley’s telephone number had been omitted from the broadsheet, which may have reduced the number of requests for the pick up of clothing.  There was a discussion on how to increase the weight collected, by advertising in the old people’s homes.

(79)  Spring Fair/ Plant Sale

The Plant Sale had raised £385 this figure was down on the previous year, possibly due to fewer donations of plants.  Next year it was suggested that once again we promote the idea of growing plants from seed.  Also we need to try and time the event to one week after the Horticultural Show because in previous years we have been able to sell their unsold stock.  The plant a pot stall produced less income this year, this service needs promotion and the stall should look appealing.  The use of crockpots, be investigated.  A suggestion was made for a small carboot sale in the carpark to raise additional income at the next Spring Fair.

It was agreed that (1) Carr Bank Garden Centre be thanked for generously supporting the sale via the supply of bedding plants on a sale or return basis.  If they were willing to help next year more plants of certain lines be obtained e.g. Busy Lizzies.

(2) Hazel offered to speak to Vivienne Fishwick about the timing of the 2012 Horticultural Show and the possibility of plant donations.

(80)  Nursery Update

Mr Sharp reported that the Nursery could take a maximum of 24 children and there were 18 or 19 new starters in September.  Other children would join later in the year, which meant that the Nursery was nearly full.

Nineteen people had applied for the post of Nursery Teacher, three had been invited to interview and Leanne Whitehall had been offered the post.  Interviews were taking place for the Nursery Assistant.

The logistics involved to accommodate the Nursery meant that classrooms were being shuffled.  Reception and Year 1 children would be able to share in the new resources.  Mr Sharp suggested that the PTA might like to finance some equipment for the nursery.  He was asked if there would be an appeal for toys.  Apparently Leanne was going to view items from the Storth Sale.

(81)  Support for Teaching Assistants

Mr Sharp reported that all was quiet concerning single status.

(82)  Uniform Prices

Further to the last meeting, Jill Sweetman had provided a correction that the sale of cardigans did not in fact make a loss but a 5p profit!

(83)  Road Markings at the corner of Orchard Road

Imogen reported that Cumbria County Council had yet to carry out a site visit.

(84)  Treasurer’s Report

In Julia Sier’s absence her report was circulated.  It covered the period from 8th March to 8th April and showed that expenditure exceeded income by £528.02.  However, the balance from the bank statements was £5,639.75  Further income was due from recent and pending transactions from the plant sale, clothing collection and uniform sales.

Mr Sharp took the opportunity to present a wish list for PTA funding:-

	Amount 
	Year
	Item

	£100
	Reception, & Years1&2
	Leighton Moss Trip

	£300 Instructor fees
	Years 3&4
	Ingleton Trip

	£300 Instructor fees
	Year 5
	Camp

	£1200
	Year 6
	Coach travel to London

	£1910 Total
	
	


It was agreed that (1) subject to no objection from the Treasurer who was absent, the above-mentioned list of financial requests be approved; and

(2) Hayley publicise the fact that nearly £2000 had been raised to support extra activities and trips for all the children.

Non- Fundraising Issues

(85)  Academy Status

Mr Sharp reported that the application for Academy Status was being made and it would go ahead.  He believed it would be a good thing bringing freedom and flexibility.  Contracts could be awarded locally.  Teaching Assistants wouldn’t have to follow pay scales where people would lose out.  He was asked if it would require extra staff to deal with the finances.  Apparently Dallam School could offer help in this area.

(86)  Coin Collection

Mr Sharp reported that the school was concerned about money being brought into school and the competitive nature of this event, which could lead to problems; ie empty purses.  After a long debate it was decided that there would be no competitive element it would just be a coin collection until the end of term.  Each class would receive a collection jar and money raised would be for playground equipment and games e.g. skipping ropes.

Kay offered to source 5 jars from a Lancaster sweet shop.

(87)  Refreshments and Information for Induction Evening on 23rd June at 6pm

Rebecca Peel, Julie Peirce Jones and Louise Oakley offered to provide and serve refreshments.  Hayley had circulated a letter and a list of activities, which the PTA had carried out over the year, which was approved, to show to new parents to encourage them to join the PTA.  A question was raised about uniform requirements for new starters.  Mr Sharp said that the uniform was clearly stated in the school prospectus.  Jill Sweetman would not be present at the induction meeting but uniform and order forms would be available on the night.

(88)  Book Swap

Year 3, were away on the proposed date so it was changed to Friday 8th July.  Children would be invited to donate two or more good quality books from Monday 4th July.  The books would be sorted into age groups and sold at a rate of 2 books for £1.  Year 6 and PTA helpers would help organise the event in school time in the afternoon of the 8th.  Any surplus books could be used to stock the nursery or sold at the memorial Playing Fields event (see below).

(89)  Refreshments for school play 13th July at 1.30pm and 14th July at 7pm

Hayley agreed to send out a letter seeking cake and biscuit donations for the refreshments and also raffle prizes.  Helpers would be required too!

(90)  Memorial Playing Fields Event

Hayley reported that organisations within the village had been invited to have stalls on the playing fields on July 17th between 1pm and 4pm.  Any income raised could be kept by the individual organisations.  Last year we raised a small amount of money by face painting at 50p per go.  This year it was suggested the price be increased to £1 and a team of artist helpers be encouraged to take part.  As mentioned previously it was hoped that surplus books from the school sale would be offered for sale at the event.

Kay offered her gazebo as a shade from the sun or shelter from the rain.  She also suggested that splat the rat was a favourite activity and should be pursued.  Hayley reported that if the weather was very bad some events would continue at the EI.

(91)  Westmorland County Show

The date of the event was to be Thursday 8th September.  Set-up for the art display would therefore be scheduled for the first day back at school in September (Wednesday 7th).   In the meantime, Karen Pringle and Mrs Sharp be asked before the end of Summer term for information about the requirements to set up the art and craft display. 

(92)  Summer Fete for Golden Jubilee

As no summer activity had been planned this year it was suggested that an event could be combined with the Golden Jubilee on the playing fields or at school in 2012.  Hayley reported that the use of the playing fields required negotiation with the Cricket and Football clubs for availability.  Activities suggested included multiple bouncy castles, BBQ, donkey rides, Car boot sale and games.

(93)  Date and Time of Next Meeting

An informal Gathering will be held on Thursday 22nd September immediately after school.  The next formal meeting will be the AGM on 28th September.

